
Statement to Parliament: Minister
Eustice Oral Statement on Scallops

Mr Speaker I wish to take this opportunity to update the House on recent
developments regarding the scallop fishery in the Bay de Seine following
altercations that occurred on the 27 August. Any violence taking place is
unacceptable and the safety of our fishing fleet is paramount. Subsequent
negotiations have regrettably not resulted in an agreement.

The scallop fishery is not governed by the quota regime that pertains for
most fin fish species but instead by the Western Waters Regime which places
limitations on effort for larger vessels over 15 metres. Vessels over 15
metres in size are limited by the number of kilowatt days they spend at sea
and these units of effort are tradeable between producer organisations in
much the same way that quota is. Vessels of under 15 metres in length are not
subject to the Western Waters Regime and do not require an effort allocation.

The background to the current dispute is that French domestic law requires
that French vessels cannot trawl scallops between 15 May and 31 October, at
the latest, partly to protect the species during their seeding season and
partly to maximise the scallops’ economic value. Preserving the
sustainability of our stocks is important – between May and June UK fishermen
refrain from fishing in the area to avoid the scallop gestation period. These
domestic French rules do not apply to other EU Member States.

The French have recognised the UK industry’s legal right to fish in the Bay
of Seine. UK fishermen have a smaller allocation of scallop fishing effort
under the Western Waters Regime due to historic allocation methodologies. UK
fishermen are allocated 3,3 million KW days and French fishermen are
allocated 7,4 million KW days. As a result, since 2013, the fishery in Bay de
Seine has been subject to an industry agreement. UK 15 metre and over scallop
fishing industry have agreed to voluntarily observe this non-trawling season
in the English Channel – including in the Bay of Seine – in exchange for more
fishing effort from France. The agreement has never applied to the under 15
metre fleet since they do not benefit from the inward transfer of effort.

The agreement that has been in place for five years broke down this year
because the French industry insisted that the under 15 metre fleet be
included in the voluntary agreement. The UK industry was unable to carry the
under 15 metre fleet with such an agreement since under 15 metre vessels
would receive nothing in return. As a result, no agreement was reached in
2018.

On 27 August there were altercations between UK and French scallop fishers in
the Bay of Seine. Some 35 French boats confronted a smaller number of UK
vessels with reports of rocks and smoke bombs being hurled at UK mariners.

The incidents of 27 August occurred as a result of French industry’s
continued frustration at not being able to fish in the Bay of Seine while UK
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vessels were able to do so following the failure to reach a voluntary
agreement.

It must be stressed that the UK vessels were not contravening any French, or
EU, law in fishing in those waters at that time. The UK vessels were
operating in an area where they were legally entitled to fish. The area is
outside French territorial waters – that is to say beyond 12 nautical miles.

Under the Common Fisheries Policy, the vessels of EU Member States have the
right to fish in each other’s Exclusive Economic Zones (that’s the waters
between 12-200 nautical miles offshore). It is then the responsibility of
each country to control the activities taking place in their waters.
Therefore, we look to the French authorities to protect our fishermen and
their vessels if they chose to fish legally in French waters. Our analysis of
vessel monitoring information from 27 August showed that there were 16
vessels in the area from England, Scotland and Northern Ireland.

Since the night the incidents took place, UK vessels have voluntarily chosen
to stay away from the Bay of Seine while discussions to resolve the issue are
ongoing. Vessels have tended instead to fish in grounds to the east.

The Fisheries Protection Squadron has been kept informed of developments. The
Fisheries Protection Vessel, HMS Mersey, has been in the waters of the south
coast since the incident took place.

Fisheries Protection Vessels operate within UK waters that is the area out to
200 nautical miles from shore or the median line. The vessels are unable to
enter the waters of another country without invitation except in very limited
circumstances – the protection of safety of life at sea in the event of there
being a threat to life or the right of innocent passage enabling vessels to
transit through an area without interference.

As the Bay of Seine is in the French Exclusive Economic Zone enforcement and
the safety of vessels in those waters is the responsibility of the French
authorities.

What action we have taken

The UK Government has been proactive in supporting industry in trying to
secure an acceptable solution for both sides.

Immediately after the incidents on the 27 August, my officials convened a
meeting in London. UK and French officials and UK and French industry
representatives met in London on 5 September.

There was initial success in the talks. It was decided to renew the previous
agreement involving the UK 15m and over vessels as long as the under 15m
fleet could also be brought into a deal. This was agreed in principle,
subject to further discussion about a reasonable compensation package. The
agreement was that there would be an inward transfer of quota for other
species from the French industry to the UK industry which could then be
leased to create financial compensation for the scallop vessels affected.



The details of that package were discussed, again between UK and French
officials and UK and French industry, in Paris on 7 September. Progress was
made around the dates that the fishery could be open. However, the
compensation sought by the industry for loss of earnings during the period
that it was unable to fish in the Bay of Seine was significantly different to
the proposals made by the French industry.

Minister Travert and I discussed the progress of the negotiations twice,
including on the evening of 7 September.

Since our call, UK and French officials have shared their analysis this week
and held discussions on Tuesday. There was a greater understanding of the
UK’s evidence. However, the offer made by French industry remained unchanged
from that discussed in Paris on Friday.

UK industry does not believe that the compensation package proposed by the
French fishing industry provides sufficient recompense for their projected
loss of earnings and has therefore rejected it on that basis. The French
industry are currently unwilling to accept an offer to put back in place the
agreement that has applied to the over 15 metre fleet for a number of years.
As a result the talks have broken down and there remains no agreement at all.

Next steps

I have today written to Minister Stephane Travert to express my
disappointment on not reaching an agreement. The UK government has offered to
assist French enforcement authorities with MMO personnel should they want to
consider joint operations given the risk of further altercations.

I have also asked the French government to consider the alternative options
available to them. Firstly, it seems to me that putting back in place the
agreement for the over 15 metre fleet which has stood the test of time over
the last five years would be preferable to no agreement at all and I hope
that the French industry will reconsider their position in this regard.

Secondly, it is open to the French government to lift the domestic
restrictions they have in place earlier than they normally in order to
address concerns that their industry have expressed about the lack of a level
playing field.

The UK industry is legally allowed to fish in the Bay of Seine. They have
shown commendable restraint during the negotiations and I welcome their
cooperation and understanding.

It is for the industry to decide where they fish as long as it is done
legally. In my letter to Minister Travert I have emphasised the absolute need
for safety to remain paramount.

I hope a mutually beneficial outcome might still be agreed between the two
industries but in the meantime we stand ready to offer what assistance the
French government may wish to consider.
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The incidents of 27 August occurred as a result of French industry’s
continued frustration at not being able to fish in the Bay of Seine while UK
vessels were able to do so following the failure to reach a voluntary
agreement.

It must be stressed that the UK vessels were not contravening any French, or
EU, law in fishing in those waters at that time. The UK vessels were
operating in an area where they were legally entitled to fish. The area is
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circumstances – the protection of safety of life at sea in the event of there
being a threat to life or the right of innocent passage enabling vessels to
transit through an area without interference.

As the Bay of Seine is in the French Exclusive Economic Zone enforcement and
the safety of vessels in those waters is the responsibility of the French
authorities.

What action we have taken
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meeting in London. UK and French officials and UK and French industry
representatives met in London on 5 September.
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agreement involving the UK 15m and over vessels as long as the under 15m
fleet could also be brought into a deal. This was agreed in principle,
subject to further discussion about a reasonable compensation package. The
agreement was that there would be an inward transfer of quota for other



species from the French industry to the UK industry which could then be
leased to create financial compensation for the scallop vessels affected.

The details of that package were discussed, again between UK and French
officials and UK and French industry, in Paris on 7 September. Progress was
made around the dates that the fishery could be open. However, the
compensation sought by the industry for loss of earnings during the period
that it was unable to fish in the Bay of Seine was significantly different to
the proposals made by the French industry.

Minister Travert and I discussed the progress of the negotiations twice,
including on the evening of 7 September.

Since our call, UK and French officials have shared their analysis this week
and held discussions on Tuesday. There was a greater understanding of the
UK’s evidence. However, the offer made by French industry remained unchanged
from that discussed in Paris on Friday.

UK industry does not believe that the compensation package proposed by the
French fishing industry provides sufficient recompense for their projected
loss of earnings and has therefore rejected it on that basis. The French
industry are currently unwilling to accept an offer to put back in place the
agreement that has applied to the over 15 metre fleet for a number of years.
As a result the talks have broken down and there remains no agreement at all.

Next steps

I have today written to Minister Stephane Travert to express my
disappointment on not reaching an agreement. The UK government has offered to
assist French enforcement authorities with MMO personnel should they want to
consider joint operations given the risk of further altercations.

I have also asked the French government to consider the alternative options
available to them. Firstly, it seems to me that putting back in place the
agreement for the over 15 metre fleet which has stood the test of time over
the last five years would be preferable to no agreement at all and I hope
that the French industry will reconsider their position in this regard.

Secondly, it is open to the French government to lift the domestic
restrictions they have in place earlier than they normally in order to
address concerns that their industry have expressed about the lack of a level
playing field.

The UK industry is legally allowed to fish in the Bay of Seine. They have
shown commendable restraint during the negotiations and I welcome their
cooperation and understanding.

It is for the industry to decide where they fish as long as it is done
legally. In my letter to Minister Travert I have emphasised the absolute need
for safety to remain paramount.

I hope a mutually beneficial outcome might still be agreed between the two
industries but in the meantime we stand ready to offer what assistance the



French government may wish to consider.

Press release: Results of fully-video
hearings pilot published

Fully-video hearings tested for the first time as part of government’s
£1bn court reform programme
Evaluation finds they were easy to understand and welcomed by users
Technological improvements will be made going forwards

Working closely with the judiciary, the pilot, involving eight cases, ensured
hearings were conducted as in a physical courtroom and aimed to test people’s
experiences and the support required in the early days. The small-scale trial
was carried out in the first-tier tax tribunal and was the first time all
parties could attend via video. Hearings took place over the internet, with
each participant logging in from a location of their choice using their own
equipment and, for the purposes of the pilot, the judge located in the court
room.

Independent evaluation from the London School of Economics, published today
(13 September 2018), shows that the trial was a success among appellants who
welcomed the chance not to have to travel to a court room – with one person
living abroad reporting that they avoided the need to fly to the UK and a new
mother welcoming the chance to stream from home. The research – “Implementing
Video Hearings: A Process Evaluation” – revealed people found hearings clear,
easy to navigate and user-friendly.

Justice Minister, Lucy Frazer, said: > Fully-video hearings have huge
potential for those who find it difficult to travel to a courtroom and this
trial is a welcome first step. >
> Of course, we are still in the early stages of testing the technology, but
the findings in this report will help us drive the innovation needed to make
video hearings a success.

Lessons will now be learnt from the pilot scheme including making fully-video
hearings available for more users by improving the technical product;
ensuring technology is robust and reliable; and ensuring the level of pre-
hearing support is right at each stage.

The move is part of the Government’s £1 billion investment to modernise the
court service, making it swifter, simpler and easier to access for everyone.

Video technology is already used in criminal courts to allow some victims and
witnesses to give evidence without having to come face to face with the
accused.
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Following the report, HMCTS will continue to work with the judiciary and run
further pilots later in the year.

Press release: Secretary of State
Appointments to the Birmingham
Organising Committee for the 2022
Commonwealth Games

Jonathan Browning and Zara Hyde Peters have been appointed for 4 years and 8
months commencing 5 September 2018 until 30 June 2023.

Jonathan Browning

Jonathan Browning is Chairman of the Coventry and Warwickshire Local
Enterprise Partnership. He is also a Board Member for the West Midlands
Combined Authority and a member of the Auto 1 Group Supervisory Board. He was
previously Interim Chairman (2017) and a Non-Executive Director (2015-18) at
British Cycling.

During his executive career Jonathan held a number of senior roles within the
automotive industry with Volkswagen, Ford, Jaguar and General Motors. He was
awarded automotive
industry ‘All Star’ in both 2011 and 2012 and received an Honorary Doctorate
from Coventry University in 2017 in recognition for his contribution to the
global automotive industry.

Zara Hyde Peters OBE

Zara Hyde Peters is Managing Director at North Hampshire Clinical
Commissioning Group, where she relocated after a period as Strategy Director
for Birmingham Community Health Care. She was previously Chief Executive of
the British Triathlon Federation (2008-2014) and Director of Athlete
Development at UK Athletics (2004-2008). Zara has also held Non-Executive
roles with UK Sport, the Triathlon Trust and Sport Birmingham.

She competed for England at the 1994 Commonwealth Games and was awarded an
OBE for national leadership services to athletics and triathlon in Great
Britain in 2011.

The roles

The roles are not remunerated. These appointments have been made in
accordance with the Cabinet Office’s Governance Code on Public Appointments.
The process is regulated by the Commissioner for Public Appointments. The
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Government’s Governance Code requires that any significant political activity
undertaken by an appointee in the last five years is declared. This is
defined as including holding office, public speaking, making a recordable
donation or candidature for election. Jonathan and Zara have declared no such
political activity.
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accordance with the Cabinet Office’s Governance Code on Public Appointments.
The process is regulated by the Commissioner for Public Appointments. The
Government’s Governance Code requires that any significant political activity
undertaken by an appointee in the last five years is declared. This is
defined as including holding office, public speaking, making a recordable
donation or candidature for election. Jonathan and Zara have declared no such
political activity.


